
ZAVERI ENTERPRISES, INC. 
2184 Sugar Springs Drive 
Lawrenceville, GA 30043-5041 
(678) 978-9887 
 
 
November 30, 2022 

 

Heather Coggins, 

Assistant City Administrator, Dacula 

442 Harbins Road 

Dacula, GA 30019  

 

Reference: McMillan Road Drainage Improvement Project, Dacula, Georgia 

Subject: Request for approval of change order #002 

 

Dear Ms. Coggins, 

 

 I am submitting this request for change order #002 for the following additions for your 

review and approval. This is for the items discussed during the site visit on 11/29/22. 

 

1) Furnishing and installation of 40’ of 24” HDPE and two 24” headwalls, grading the 

embankment with approximately 50 tons of type III riprap for erosion control. 

a) 40’ of 24” HDPE pipe @ $80/lf   $3,200.00 

b) Two 24” Headwalls @ $1,000 each  $2,000.00 

c) 50 tons of type III riprap hauled in @$50/ton $2,500.00 

d) Grading embankment and compacting  $2,000.00 

e) Removal of unsuitable material    $1,600.00 

 

Total for item a) through e) above:      $11,300.00 

 

2) Removing unsuitable material from approximately 300’ of storm drainage line, about 8’ 

wide between headwall 1-A to 1-E, hauling in fill dirt and compacting in place. 

a) 70 truckloads of fill dirt hauled in at $350/truckload $24,500.00 



b) 70 truckloads of unsuitable material hauled out  $24,500.00 

c) Landfill disposal fees, 70 loads @$70/each  $ 4,900.00 

d) Excavator to load/unload and spread the dirt  $ 8,900.00 

e) Miscellaneous crew time, supervision etc.  $ 3,000.00 

 

Total for item a) through e) above:      $65,800.00 

 

Total of items 1 and 2 above:       $77,100.00 

 

 If you have any questions, I can be reached at (678) 978-9887. 

 

Sincerely, 

Shirish M. Gandhi 

Shirish M. Gandhi 

President 


